
 
Parents’ Association of Bronx High School of Science 

General Meeting June 15th, 2020 
Via Zoom Webinar 

 
 
Call to Order: Co-President Lisa Brody commenced the meeting at 
7:05 pm 
 
Approximately 282 parents were in attendance at highest Zoom 
count during the meeting.  
 
Lisa welcomed everyone to 2nd Virtual PA Meeting, and instructed 
parents on how to use the chat function to submit votes for slate of 
uncontested candidates. Motion was made to vote on the slate, 
motion was seconded.  
 
Parents sent in names and vote via chat function: 117 voted to 
accept, 0 voted to reject and 1 abstained. 
 
While votes were being submitted via chat, Co-President Rebecca 
Barreras updated parents: PA committees -- Health and Wellness, 
and Educational Enrichment; Thank yous and goodbyes to PA 
Executive Board Members 
 
Co-President Lisa Brody announced that the slate of candidates had 
been approved and introduced new PA Co-Presidents, Jerome 
Kramer and Cliff Stanton. 
 
New Co-Presidents spoke – both shared strong appreciation to 
Rebecca and Lisa and introduced themselves and warmly thanked 
the parents for the honor to serve the Bronx Science parent 
community. Cliff is small business owner and has a rising sophomore 
and two kids graduated from Bx Sci and he and his wife both 
graduated from Bx Sci.  Jerome has rising junior.  He is a journalist, 
active community member and former PA President. 
 



Jerome and Cliff then turned the meeting over to Dr. Donahue and 
Mr. Andrew Nasser for their update.  
 
PA business concluded at approximately 7:20 pm and Dr. Donahue 
and Mr. Nasser presented information reviewing the past year and 
what may be ahead. 
 
Note: There was no May 2020 PA meeting.  


